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CEMETERY TRUSTEE MEETING 
SEPTEMBER 7, 2011 

 
PRESENT:  Donald Burke, Janet Brown, Robert Gordon. Donald & Judy Rogers and 
Public Works Director Tim Redmond 
 
The Cemetery Trustees met at Oil Mill Cemetery on River Road @ Noon, Wednesday, Sept. 7th in the 
rain.  We walked the interior of this cemetery to see how we could divert the water coming into this 
cemetery from many areas. 
 
Tim Redmond thinks we can divert the water from each side to the middle of cemetery so it will come 
down the hill to catch basin at bottom of hill road side.  Once we have water issue done we will hydro-
seed and loam most of the cemetery. 
 
We also asked Tim Redmond to give us advice where we could place 250 feet of old granite slabs to 
build new front wall on this cemetery so close to the road.  Don Rogers probed areas near road for 
gravesites.  This will be a major project.  We hope the voters will approve funds.  How many days to 
complete wall, traffic control, yards of stone moved to be addressed. 
 
Janet will call Andrew Spielberger to contact Tim Redmond to go over all issues. 
 
This was a great day in the rain, to hear we can plan to do this wall in the Spring for the wonderful 
cemetery.   
 
Meeting adjourned at 1:15 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Janet Brown, Secretary 
 
September 9, 2011 
 
Dear Tim, 
 
Thank you so much for looking at that situation at Oil Mill Cemetery and giving us your expertise 
advice on preventing water damage within cemetery, but most of all telling us that we can do that 
granite wall that we have had on hold for 6 years. 
 
I believe if you listen real hard as you pass the cemeteries you have helped us with that, you will hear 
someone’s loved ones singing “Halleluiah”.  Thank you for Tim Redmond. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Janet Brown, Secretary 
Donald Burke, Chairman 
Rob Gordon, Trustee 
P.S.  We hope the voters will approve the money to do it.  A great day for the Cemetery Trustees. 
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Dear Don & Judy, 
 
Thank you for meeting with Naomi and I the other day to go over your maps and lots.  Thank you also 
for going to Oil Mill Cemetery to make sure where graves are located in that cemetery. 
 
Thank you for your dedication to the Town of Weare Cemeteries because it is appreciated by all of us. 
 
I hope this Spring will be able to restore the front wall on Oil Mill Cemetery and the people vote the 
money to do it. 
 
Thanks again. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Janet Brown, Secretary 
Donald Burke, Chairman 
Rob Gordon, Trustee 
 
P.S.  It was a great day to have Mr. Redmond say we can do it. 
 
“Halleluiah” 
 
Dear Melanie & Robert, 
 
Thank you both so much for your generous donation of 4 hours of labor at Oil Mill Cemetery.  There is 
no doubt we would have lost this early 1800 cemetery monument had you not filled that erosion that 
had undermined the base of this headstone. 
 
Thank you also for being on the Cemetery Trustees with Don and me.  We have accomplished so much 
since you have joined us. 
 
I believe as we pass each cemetery and if you listen, you will hear someone’s loved ones singing 
“Halleluiah” and hats off to Robert Gordon for being who he is. 
 
Thank you. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Janet Brown 
Donald Burke 


